VIA CERTIFIED MAIL AND VIA E-MAIL

Mr. Douglas Wacker 1723 ½ Diamond Street San Diego, CA 92109

Re:

Status at the University of San Diego

Dear Mr. Wacker:

The University of San Diego is in receipt of the Charge Sheet issued against you in connection with the pending military proceedings. The Charge Sheet refers to new and additional claims, facts and circumstances from those that were considered during your 2007 Critical Issues Board hearing. In light of the very serious charges made against you, the university's disciplinary process has been initiated.

We have grounds at this time to suspend you from the university. However, given the near completion of the semester, we will permit you to sit for your two remaining final examinations which are scheduled for May 6 and 8. Given your current preclusion from campus, I will make arrangements to administer the examinations to you at an appropriate off-campus location.

Immediately following the second of the two examinations, you will be suspended from the university. The suspension will remain in effect until such time as the Critical Issues Board completes its consideration of your disciplinary case. The Critical Issues Board will consider your disciplinary case and conduct a hearing after the conclusion of your pending military proceedings. You will receive advance written notice of the hearing.

While you are on suspension, your examinations will not be graded, your coursework at the university is considered incomplete, and you will not be eligible to receive a degree from the University of San Diego. Your eligibility to receive a degree from the university will be determined after the conclusion of the Critical Issues Board proceedings.

In the meantime, you continue to be barred from the university's campus without the advance written permission of Chief Larry Barnett, the university's Assistant Vice President for Public Safety. Should you have a need to be on the university's campus, you may reach Chief Barnett at (619) 260-7777. If you are present on the university's campus without the required advance permission, you will be considered to be trespassing. The university continues to expect that you will comply with any and all

Mr. Douglas Wacker April 21, 2009 Page 2

military orders issued against you that relate in any way to the university or any current or former members of the university community.

Thank you for your anticipated cooperation. If you have any questions, please direct them to me.

Sincerely,

Carrie Wilson Assistant Dean for Student Affairs

cc: Donald Godwin, Assistant Vice President for Student Affairs/Dean of Students Larry Barnett, Assistant Vice President for Public Safety